KENTISH TOWN ROAD ACTION (KTRA)

02. 12. 14

To: Angela Ryan

Planning Services

London Borough of Camden

5 St Pancras Square

London N1C 4AG

planning@camden.gov.uk

re: 22 Banners on lampposts in Kentish Town Road

Planning application ref no: 2014/7072/A

Dear Angela Ryan

Kentish Town Road Action is objecting to this application – for 22 advertising banners to be attached to lampposts in Kentish Town Road for 5 years, for the following reasons:

Street clutter – Camden has fought for many years to reduce street clutter in our streets. Officers are now proposing to approve erection of large advertising banners on our lampposts and will permit them to stay up for FIVE YEARS! This is really shocking. We know Camden is looking for ways of saving money but the fees gained from this awful enterprise will be a drop in the ocean.

    I believe there are similar applications to erect banners on lampposts all the way up Highgate Road to Fortess Road. This is a desecration of our streets.

Camden’s Design Planning Guidance – if permission for these banners is given it will be completely contrary to Camden’s own Design Guidance 8.10: “Signs on street furniture will not normally be accepted where they contribute to visual and physical clutter”. How can these large banners not contribute to visual and physical clutter? Our high street will look a mess if this application were approved.

Public consultation – I missed one consultation on advertising that took place when I was on holiday. There was nothing in the email I received referring to this application so I presume this was not discussed? It is totally undemocratic of Camden to impose this horrid advertising on local people without proper consultation. I note the applicant states there has been no public consultation!
Lamppost Design – KTRA spent a great deal of time some years ago ensuring that the new lampposts in Kentish Town Road would be of a design that would respect the architectural features of the street. We strongly object to the attachment of permanent banners spoiling the line of these graceful lampposts.

Dates – the start date for these banners to go up is 1 December 2014 and Comments until 12.11. 2014. Since the application was only registered on 1 December I presume this is an error? Christmas lights are attached to the lampposts now. If this application were approved we would be prevented from seeing any Christmas lights in Kentish Town Road for five years!
We are asking you to recommend refusal for this application, especially taking note of Camden’s Design Guidance 8.10. 

If this application is approved by officers we are asking that it be heard by the Planning Committee. 

Please acknowledge receipt of this email and keep me informed about the progress of the application.

Yours Sincerely

Caroline Hill

Kentish Town Road Action

13 Leverton Street

London NW5 2PH

Tel: 020 7485 2577

email: chdesign@btinternet.com

